Installation
dinner

Tony Musolino Commodore

Christmas Boat Parade

Dec 8 2007-Low temperatures
and rainy weather aside, members
had a great time. The party started
in the warm comfort of the newly
decorated LMVA Board Room.
Christmas carols, table decorations,
plenty of good food, refreshments,
and sweets, made a perfect setting
for a nice get-together for members
during the holiday season. The rain
stopped just about the time the

Parade got underway. Yes it was
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chilly, but there was good
participation with 17 beautifully
trimmed boats parading along the
lake shoreline, led by the Schooner §
and our two party boats following.
Cathy Willkie did a great job

earlier in the day stringing the

year that the Schooner
shipbuilding project becomes
easier. Our volunteer journeymen
and apprentices worked in unison
earlier that morning and as usual,
had a lot of fun in the process.

Prior year photos and memory

In this Issue

indeed helped, since there are no

ship’s drawings. Many thanks to Commodore's address page1
Chair Morrie Willkie, Fleet Post-its page2
Surgeon Tami Nicklin, Reciprocal update page?
Quartermaster Ed Rodriguez and ~ Mexico Sailing Cruise pages

Contact information page8

others who volunteered.

Continued on page 3



Post-its from the Secretary

NEW MEMBERS

The Yacht Club year is off and running and we're
delighted to welcome our three newest members:
Rebecca and Lawrence Berge, Theresa and Jeff
Buchman and eight year old Quentin; Stephanie and
Bob Johnson with their sixteen year old daughter
Nicole. A hearty welcome aboard to all of you.

REMINDER

Thank you to all who have paid their 2008 dues and
a nudge to those of you who forgot! Please respond
ASAP so the new roster can be assembled.

SOMETHING NEW: IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR
EVERY MEMBER

Our Club has really grown in the last few years and
the after regatta dinner we all enjoy has really
overworked our Fleet Surgeons, those intrepid souls
who are in charge of organizing and serving the food.
Your Board at the Annual General Meeting in
November unveiled a plan to assist our Fleet
Surgeons. Those of you unable to attend that
meeting will have read about it when the Minutes of
the A.G.M. were emailed to you.

These are the details: Two or three family
memberships will be assigned to be “Duty Officers” to
help in the Clubroom at each Club event. Itis
expected that each family would only need to report
for duty once every two years for a few hours. A
small amount of time to give to the Club in return for
all we enjoy as members.

The duties will involve greeting visitors to the Club
and helping to coordinate the events of the day.
Under the direction of the 2008 Fleet Surgeons,

Marilyn Haehn and Cathie Willkie, you may be asked
to help set tables, organize the buffet tables, make
coffee, wash up a few things and generally tidy up
and put things away after the food service, and of
course have fun! The hours of service will be from
approximately 4 pm to about 6:30 pm. And you'll
have time to enjoy your own dinner too. Many hands
will make light work and on special event days like
Opening Day we plan to have several teams working
at different times so no member has to work more
than a couple of hours even on that big day.

The Duty Officers will be selected in alphabetical
order. Serving once every two years is expected to
be the norm. You will be receiving the Duty Officer
Rotation list for the year shortly. If you cannot serve
on the day you’re assigned it will be your
responsibility to find a substitute from the list, in order
to remain a member in good standing. Marilyn or
Cathie will be in touch with you before your turn
comes up.

New List for 2008: Yacht Clubs Offering
Reciprocal Privileges to LMVYC One of thebenefits
of belonging to the family of Southern California Yachting
Association clubs is that some Clubs extend reciprocal
privileges to other clubs including LMVYC members. Not
all of the clubs have bars and dining rooms but those that
do welcome us to use their acilities. These privileges are
extended on a yearly basis and the list of 2008 Clubs, to
date, is below. Remember it's a good idea to call ahead
for hours of operation, to reserve. When you arrive y ou
will need to show your LMVYC badge and sign in at the
front office. American Legion Yacht Club, Alamitos
Bay Yacht Club, Corsair Yacht Club, London Bridge
Yacht Club, Marina Yacht Club of Long Beach , Navy
Yacht Club of San Diego, Pierpoint Bay YC, Shoreline
Yacht Club. Look for an updated list on the last page of
future newsletters as clubs continue to contact us.

Audrey Simenz



sta atio 1 er

2 2008-The
Fish Market

the Lake was the venue

rill on

for this year’s event.
The program was
highlighted by

recognition to the general membership for their ongoing

support to the club. Special recognitions were awarded to
Staff Commodore ohn Olson for his untiring e cellent
craftsmanship in refitting the first of the four Naples
Sabots, which are now in th Club Fleet, Staff
Commodore-Secretary Audrey Simenz for her ongoin
outstanding professional service and Race Chair Rod
Simenz for ¢ cellence in race management Our 7
slate of officers; Flag Officers, Board Members, and
Appointees did a great job throughout the year.

The Fleet Championship Series
Awards are always a highlight
and this year was no e ception.
Race Chair Rod Simenz and
Commodore Tony Musolino had

the privilege of making

presentations to the Club’s fierce
competitors! The champions and those in runner —

up positions.

I was honored to install
Ron Meyer as
Commodore, LMVYC for

. Ron has been a
member going on ten
e is Thistle Fleet

Captain, a competitive

years.

sailor, most professional and un uestionably grandson
Christian’s “Super Papa” as we notice the little tyke’s
whereabouts at the lake on Regatta days. etting to know
Ron a bit more these past few years, I learned that that he is
a graduate of ayton niversity — ayton, Ohio,anda S
Navy veteran. Through Ron’s leadership, and support from
all levels, we can e pect continuation of the momentum we
have gained in our uest to make LMVYC one of the
finest yachting organizations in Southern California. We
wish Commodore Meyer and all the Officers-Board
Members, and appointees the very best in this forthcoming

year.

Ron’s presentation to me of the alf-size Capri 1 . model
was most une pected and is
truly appreciated. My thanks
to all of you. Somehow, last
year’s SCYA Midwinter
Regatta crept into the
presentation and the past was
relived momentarily. Crew avid Livermore joined me for
a photo-op characterizing our capsize a short distance from
the Tortilla Flats Restaurant. Fortunately the incident was
handled well all the way around. There were no safety
issues or boat damages, just a little interruption of the races

and a few personal items lost to the bottom of the lake.

On behalf of our membership, sincere appreciation is
¢ tended to Event Chair onna Livermore for the

outstanding job she did in professionally planning and
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